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B u n y o n , Brenda 110441 

From: Mitchell.Tanya@epamail.epa.gov 

Sent: Thursday, April 20, 2006 11:14 AM 

To: Finn, Steve 

Subject: Re: Lightman Drum Analytical , 

Attachments: Revised Work Plan Addendum.pdf 

Hi Steve, 

Thank you for your re-submittal of the Addendum work Plan. The analyte list is acceptable below 
and as described in the Work plan Addendurri. EPA does not wish the use of a particular 
laboratory. However, EPA has approved the use of the analytical laboratories identified in the 
Addendum Work Plan. Inn addition, EPA will forward a letter to NJDEP confirming this position with 
a copy to you. 

Should you have any additional questions please forward them to my attention. 

Thanks, 

Tanya 

--—-"Finn, Steve" <steve_fmn@golder.com> wrote: 

To: Tanya Mitchell/R2/USEPA/US@EPA 
From: "Finn, Steve" <steve_finn@golder.com> 
Date: 04/18/2006 01:44PM ' 
cc: "Lin, Heather" <heatherJin@golder.com>, "Illes, Robert" <robert_llles@gQlder.com> 
Subject: Lightman Drum Analytical 

Tanya 
As you know, we are preparing to undertake the soil sampling aspects of the Work Plan 
Addendum starting next week. We would like to confirm two items in relation to this sampling: 
1. Analyte Lists 
The Work Plan Addendum specified that soil samples will be analyzed for TCL VOCs and 1, 4 
dioxane. In addition, the most impacted sample from each boring (based on field screening) will 
also be analyzed for TAL metals. 1,4 dioxane will be analyzed by SW846 Method 8270 (SIM). 
Additional samples will also be collected from below the water table for analysis of iron to 
potentially evaluate the fate of nano-iron particles introduced during the p'ilot testing. 
2. Analytical Laboratory 
EPA wishes us to continue to use Compuchem Laboratories and has clarified with NJDEP 
management that this will be acceptable to the Department (notwithstanding recent 
correspondence from the NJDEP Case Manager to EPA that expressed a contrary view). We 
understand that EPA has documented this agreement in writing to NJDEP and request that we be 
provided with a copy of EPA's letter, and some acknowledgement from NJDEP, prior to 
commencement of fieldwork next week. 
I have also attached a copy of the revised Work Plan Addendum (which, asyyou know, we had 
deferred submitting pending resolution of the laboratory issue). 
I would appreciate if you could confirm the above items by return e-mail so that we can order 
sampling supplies (today if at all possible) so that we can stay on track for sampling next week. 
Thanks 
Steve 

p. Stephen Finn 
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